
Minutes of the Extraordinary General meeting of the West 
Lakeland Orchestra Society held at Gosforth Public Hall on 
Tuesday, 7th July, 2017 at 7.30 pm.

Those Present: Margaret and Martin Butcher, Jane Morris-Eyton, 
Pam New,  Mary Dane, Mike Isherwood, David Shirt, Rob Barlow, 
Jean Hewitson, Jim Hewitson, Guy Murray, Chris Lloyd-Rogers, Isobel 
Fenton and Jenny Jennings.

Apologies: Brenda Daltry, Mildred Allsop, Anthony Payne, Christian 
Taylor, Hannah Harrison, Susan Ellis, Wendy LeVoi and Derek and 
Gillian George.

Guy welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
There were three options to discuss:
1 Close down the Society and distribute the funds to local musical 
organisations.
2 Put the Society on hold.
3 Become a rehearsal only band.
4 Support ad-hoc concerts put together by members, or other local 
musicians.
5 David suggested keeping the Society going for one more year, 
putting on two concerts, one of which he will conduct. He will also 
find a conductor for the second.

Correspondence: Brenda Daltry favoured Option 1. Mildred Allsop 
was in favour of distributing the remaining funds to local societies, 
but felt David’s offer was a possible solution for one year. Closing 
the Society down was the option favoured by Anthony Payne. 
Christian Taylor preferred Options 1 and 3. Hannah Harrison was 
very grateful for the opportunity to play in an orchestra. Susan Ellis 
supported a “Play Day” and offered her services to organize and 
conduct it.

Chairman’s Report: Guy thought the last concert went well, but it 
was marginal in terms of success as finding string players, 
particularly lower strings had been difficult and led to the 
cancellation of two further concerts. Owen had given the conducting
his best shot. Guy concluded that without enough players the 
Society could not carry on.

Treasurer’s Report: There was approximately £6000 in hand.

The future of the Society:
David thought that the Society should continue with one concert 
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third paid players with him as guest conductor and the second 
concert with a smaller orchestra of unpaid players. Maybe Susan 
Ellis’s offer could be the second event. The first concert would cost 
about £1500 to put on and would enable works for a medium size  
orchestra to be played. It was noted that certain players would only 
play for David. 
Guy thanked David for the offer. However, there were still concerns 
with what would happen after another year.

Mike felt that there were difficulties with some players being paid 
and some not. Also concerts were put on with quite a lot of players 
not having been to rehearsals. This seemed to occur with many of 
the paid players. Another point would be fund-raising as this was a 
necessary basis to David’s suggestion. The original basis for funding
applications was that the orchestra was offering a service to 
amateur players in Cumbria. Mike’s concern was on which basis 
could they fund-raise in the future when sponsorship was so hard to 
find.

Rob agreed with this pointing out that the fund-raisers had rotated 
funding, left years between applications, and looked for reasons for 
applications year in and year out until the sources had more or less 
dried up.

Jean commented that David had made the orchestra work 
successfully for many years. Without him, there had been problems 
on every front and all aspects of management had given us trouble. 
How long could the orchestra sustain this without David.

Guy said more people needed to be involved, new and younger 
faces. Cancelling concerts was difficult and embarrassing as it was 
done at the last minute.

Mike suggested an amendment to David’s offer. This was that there 
should be three Sunday rehearsals before a concert. There was 
roughly three years of concert money in the bank.

Jane thought one more big concert was possible. The sustainability 
after that was questionable.

Rob was concerned with the logistics and making sure it was not 
another struggle.

David suggested Pam and Mary come on to the committee for one 
year, taking on Secretary and Librarian.

There is still a lot to be considered. Support teams are needed. A 
further Committee Meeting to sort out whether jobs are feasible was
suggested.



It was agreed in principle to carry on with David’s suggestion with 
Mike’s amendments. A list of all the jobs was needed.

There was no other business.

Guy declared the meeting closed at 9.00 pm.

The next Committee Meeting will be on Monday 17 July 2017, at 
Parton, Whitehaven at 7.30 pm.


